# St. Theresa's Newsletter

St. Theresa's Catholic Primary School





RAY GROW

SUMMER TERM TERM 2019 - Friday 24th May 2019



St.Theresa's



Thank you for joining us last week at the Family Disco. It really was a fantastic night. Thank you to The Friends for all their hard work and making the night a real success.

Tickets are now on sale for our first ever Bollywood Night. It sounds amazing!



We have missed our Year 6 children this week at school. They have had a fantastic time on their residential trip to the Isle of Wight and have taken part in many exciting activities such as aeroball, climbing and canoeing. The children are currently on their way back and we pray for their safe return. We are sure the Year 6 parents will join us in thanking Mr Troy, Mrs Dias, Miss Jackson, Miss O'Brien, Mrs Rossi and Mrs Sweeney for giving up their time with their families to look after the children and helping to make it a memorable trip.



## **Allotment Trip**

Today Year 5 went to visit Samuel's dads allotment as part of their topic. Samuel's father gave them a fantastic insight into the different plants on the allotment. The children learnt so much and were excited to plant lots of seeds in the afternoon. Thank you to Mr Broom for inspiring the children.

'Our trip to the allotments was great fun because we got to look at a variety of fruits and vegetables like lettuce, potatoes, radishes, cabbages and runner beans. It was a fun experience because we got to see what an allotment looked like. We had a brilliant time!' **Tommy and Samuel** 

#### **Summer Uniform**



Thank you for ensuring your child's uniform is smart and shows the St Theresa's crest. Please note that after half term **only** polo shirts or summer dresses should be worn.

Although the weather is still changeable **all** children should have a **school cap** in case of sunny weather. Children who do not have a cap may not be able to go outside to play if the weather is too hot.

Please apply sunscreen before school and ensure that your child is aware of how to keep safe in the sunshine. Sunscreen may be sent to school, clearly labelled with your child's name. They must be able to apply this themselves.

Encourage your child to take regular drinks of water, to wear their sun hats and to spend time in shaded areas. Thank you.

## **Reminders**

PE Uniform- We have noticed some children wearing different t-shirts, tracksuit bottoms and shorts for PE. Please can you ensure that your child is wearing the **correct** PE uniform. Children should be wearing a white round neck t-shirt with school crest and plain blue shorts/tracksuit bottoms for PE. **Please refer to the Uniform Policy on the website.** 

Hair- Please can we remind you that your child's hair should be neat and tidy. Children with hair length which falls below the shoulders must be tied up at **all times** with a black, brown, red or blue plain band. Large hair accessories are **not** permitted.

The school **does not** permit children to have 'extreme' haircuts that could serve as a distraction to other children. This includes the shaving of letters, logos or names into child's hair, Mohicans, steps/undercuts, braided hair or coloured hair.

### **SPORTS AT ST THERESA'S**





This week some children in Year 5 and Year 2 were chosen to represent St Theresa's at two sporting events against other schools in Barnet.

Estefania and Hugo in Year 5 went to the tennis tournament and said 'We played a few matches and

tournament and said 'We played a few matches and really enjoyed them. We were delighted to be part of it. It was an amazing experience.'

The children in Year 2 played 5 games at the Football Festival. They won 3 and drew 2. Well done children for your great teamwork!

Thank you to all the adults who helped on both events.

Rec	Anita – For challenging herself in Maths this week.
	Francesco – For writing stories during
	choosing time.
Yr 1	Olivia D –For producing great work in all areas of the curriculum.  Evie – For being a great role model to her class mates.
Yr 2	Martina - For always setting a great example in class and being an amazing role model.  Zoe - For working extremely hard in class all year and showing amazing improvement in her work! Keep it up!
Yr 3	Isabel – For her consistently good attitude to her learning across all subject areas.  Alphy- For his effort and positive attiude to learning when working in a group.
Yr 4	Filip – For producing great learning this week in Maths  Carmen – For working really well this week in English.
Yr 5	<b>Kajetan</b> – For the progress he is making in guided reading sessions. ⑤ <b>Francesca</b> – For her fantastic learning on how seeds are dispersed. ⑥
Yr 6	Away on the residential trip to the Isle of Wight

#### **Special Mention**

To Shazayne, Andrew, Anne and Olutoye for their help around the school this week, supporting younger learners and working extremely hard on their own learning projects. Well done and Thank you!



**Anita- Reception and Erin Year 1** 





St George's won the most house points this week.



#### **Tate Britain**

This week Year 3 were visited by a photographer from Tate Britain as part of their involvement in the 'Tate Year 3 Project.' They had a class photo taken which will be displayed as part of an exhibition, by the artist Steve McQueen, at the Tate Britain Gallery next year.

'I really enjoyed the freeze frame activity that we did with Claire from Tate Britain.' **Vinnie** 

'I enjoyed looking for clues in photographs and realising every picture tells a story.' **Mamie** 

'This project is special because it is about us being the future of London and how we are all unique.' **Evie** 



## **DATES FOR YOUR DIARY**



#### HALF TERM- Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May

Feast Day Mass- Friday 7<sup>th</sup> June 2.15pm Reception Learn to ride Your Bike Day-Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> June

Father's Day Sale- Thursday 13<sup>th</sup> June (am) Yr 3 Class Assembly- Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> June Yr 5 & 6 Choir Music Festival -Thursday 20<sup>th</sup> June

EYFS & KS1 Trip to Paradise Wildlife Park-Thursday 20th June

Yr 6 Red attending 10am Mass at St Philip's Church- Friday 21st June

Yr 2 Class Assembly- Wednesday 26th June

Y4 and Y5 Parents Secondary Transfer Meeting 6pm- Wednesday 26th June

Yr 6 Trip to Hollywood Bowl- Friday 12<sup>th</sup> July Yr 6 Leavers Mass- Monday 15<sup>th</sup> July 9.15am Yr 4 Trip to London Aquarium- Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> July

Reception Graduation- Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> July 2.30pm

Yr 6 Production- Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> and Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> July 6.30pm

-SAVE THE DATE-

Bollywood Night - Friday 14<sup>th</sup> June (TICKETS NOW ON SALE!)

Open Day- Friday 5<sup>th</sup> July Sports Day - Tuesday 9<sup>th</sup> July Summer Fair- Saturday 29<sup>th</sup> June